Notes from the Chideock Quarterly Meeting with Highways England 
at 10 am on 7 September 2018.

Present: -
Emma Bazeley (Highways England), Andy Roberts (Highways England), Cllr Rob Murray, Cllr Laurie Elliot, Cllr Roger Carey, Cllr David Rogers.

In Attendance: - The Clerk

Apologies:
Andy Kirby (Balfour Beatty), Cllr Peter Hunt, Cllr Kate Geraghty, Cllr Vanessa Glenn.

1. Air Quality / Low Emissions Zone.

a) Draft report for the feasibility study of 3 measures which could be applied to improve air quality in Chideock is with Andy Roberts but not the report for Tideford (Cornwall. A single report will be produced which will go to Cornwall County Council, WDDC and DCC.

The assessment of barrier options (a separate project) is complete - this is not a feasible solution for Chideock.
Platooning (single lane traffic controlled by lights) is not feasible sue to existing queuing, safety issues for side turning and the distance there would be between the lights leading to long waits before lights changed to green.

Some detailed issues have emerged:

· Duck Street junction – CCTV was in place over the August Bank Holiday weekend at the Duck Street junction n and uphill, to monitor traffic flow and volume – this is usually done at a “neutral” time of year, but the decision was taken to do it at what is probably the busiest period of the year. A further CCTV survey may be carried out in a “neutral” month. The data collected must be analysed manually.
· Further detailed modelling of traffic movements and flows has been recommended, this could identify minor changes which could improve traffic flow. A funding bid will have to be made for this study.

Provision of a LEZ is not within the power of Highways England. HE’s national air quality team believes a LEZ would not achieve an improvement of Chideock air quality.
2. Speed / Traffic Volumes.

a) The has been no progress on Average Speed Cameras to replace the Chideock GATSO cameras.
However, the Devon Route Safety Study indicates that ASCs are feasible for Wilmington to Charmouth roundabout, together with speed limit changes and possible engineering options. A funding bid has been submitted to look at this for Charmouth to Dorchester, to start April 2019.

The Village study will inform the Route Study.

b) Emma Bazeley still hopes to get HE funding to repair the VAS, given that a decision on ASCs may not be taken soon.
c) The A35 Route Based Safety Study will feed into a wider review – the Route Treatment Study.
d) Emma Bazeley will chase the detailed data from the Route Analysis data collected via Blue-tooth.
3. Safety Issues / Improvements.

a) The Feasibility Study looking at community severance and pedestrian safety for Morcombelake, Chideock and Winterbourne Abbas has finished, the draft reports are with Andy Roberts.
b) Further speed monitoring and vehicle counts will be carried out at both end of the village using radar.
c) 'Gateways' at the East and West entrances to the village, to emphasise the fact that drivers are entering a community not just another part of the Trunk Road, are included in the village study.

4. Any other business.

a) Information on the A303 and A358 improvement works can be found on the Highways England website at- 

https://highwaysengland.co.uk/regions/south-west/?postcode=&keywords=&roads=A303,A358&status=

b) Bank slippage monitoring 

· on the north side of the A35 past Broadmead – no information available

· on the north side of between Morecombelake and Chideock – what is needed and why have been identified; land owners and Wessex Water have been involved; it is hoped to start remedial work soon. Further information can be obtained from David Groves (Balfour Beatty)

c) The overhanging vegetation which obscures the Quarr Cross cross road side westbound, which has been cut back, will be regularly cut back in future.

The meeting ended at 11.35 am.

The next meeting will be at 10 am on Friday 30 November 2018
A303 / A358 Progress from the HE website.

A303 Sparkford to Ilchester - Progress report

The proposal is for a dual carriageway that starts east of Podimore Roundabout and follows the alignment of the existing A303 to Downhead. Travelling eastwards, the route moves north of the existing A303 single carriageway, allowing the existing road to be retained for use as a parallel local road in this section. The route then rises up West Camel Hill before crossing over the existing A303 at the junction with Steart Hill / Howell Hill. The route then takes a southerly alignment briefly before meeting up with the existing road again to pass between Vale Farm and the MOD signal station at Eyewell/Traits Land.

Finally, the route then bypasses the existing Hazlegrove Roundabout to the north through the Registered Park and Garden associated with Hazlegrove House, before tying into the existing A303 Sparkford Bypass.
Application for a Development Consent Order (DCO) submitted to the Planning Inspectorate for the A303 Sparkford to Ilchester dualling scheme. 
The next step - the Planning Inspectorate (on behalf of the Secretary of State) decides whether the application can be accepted for examination. If accepted, this will be followed by an examination of the application including a further opportunity to make representations. The examination process is administered by the Planning Inspectorate and led by an examining authority made up of one or more examining inspectors.
It is hoped work on the approved scheme will commence in 2020.

A303 Stonehenge – Progress Report

As part of the most direct route between the South East and the South West, the A303 past Stonehenge plays a big part in the daily lives of tens of thousands of people, and for many it can be a daily struggle.

Average traffic flows along the single carriageway section between Amesbury and Berwick Down are twice what it was designed for, and the road is even busier in the summer tourist period.

The road bisects the Stonehenge part of the Stonehenge, Avebury and Associated Sites World Heritage Site, running just 165 metres away from the most famous stone circle in the world. The road also cuts the village of Winterbourne Stoke in two.

An improved dual-carriageway, via a tunnel past Stonehenge, will help unlock economic growth in the South West by transforming journey reliability, increasing safety and improving connectivity with neighbouring regions, while protecting or enhancing the environment.
Consultation on proposals for improving the A303 past Stonehenge, between Amesbury and Berwick Down completed in 2018.

It is hoped to apply for planning permission late 2018, with development starting 2021.

A358 Taunton to Southfields – Progress Report.
The scheme involves the section of the A358 from the M5 at Taunton to the A303 at Southfields Roundabout, a distance of 9 miles (14 kilometres).

· Section 1 –a new motorway junction with the M5 and new dual carriageway link from the M5 to the existing A358, bypassing Henlade

· Section 2 – upgrading the A358 from single carriageway to dual carriageway standard along the line of the existing A358 from south east of Henlade to Southfields Roundabout

The consultation on the options for the A358 improvement has now closed. 

The Planning Inspectorate has accepted the Planning Application for examination on behalf of the Secretary of State. It will now accept relevant representations on the scheme, from Thursday 13 September 2018 until Thursday 18 October 2018.
